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Palmer, AK, July 14, 2020 – The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA)

reminds farmers and ranchers that they have until Aug. 3, 2020, to nominate eligible candidates to

serve on local FSA county committees. Agricultural producers who participate or cooperate in an FSA

program, including the current Coronavirus Food Assistance Program, may be nominated for

candidacy for the county committee. Individuals may nominate themselves or others as a candidate.  

Lloyd Wilhelm County Executive Director for FSA in Northern County, AK and Erin Sturdivant County

Executive Director for FSA in Southern County, AK, said each year an election is held in a Local

Administrative Area (LAA) where a committee member’s three-year term is expiring. For 2020, an

election will be held in the following Alaska LAAs:  

Southern County LAA-3  

LAA-3 Matanuska Borough.  

Northern County LAA-2  

LAA-2 Area beginning where the Clearwater road intersects the AK Hwy NE to north line of Southeast

Fairbanks census area, proceeding NE to Canadian border, then SE following Canadian border,

where the Alaska Gateway Regional Educational Attendance Area (AKGREAA) line intersects the

Canadian border, turning NW following AKGREAA line to the AK Hwy, then proceed NW on AK Hwy

to Clearwater road.  

"The Aug. 3 deadline is quickly approaching,” said CED Wilhelm and Sturdivant. "If you know of a

great candidate or want to nominate yourself to serve on your local county committee, contact your

FSA office before the deadline to submit the nomination form. I especially encourage the nomination

of beginning farmers and ranchers, as well as women and minorities. This is your opportunity to have

a say in how federal programs are delivered in your county.”  
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Nationwide, more than 7,700 dedicated members of the agricultural community serve on FSA county

committees. The committees are made of three to 11 members and typically meet once a month.

Members serve three-year terms. Producers serving on FSA county committees play a critical role in

the day-to-day operations of the agency.   

To be eligible to serve on an FSA county committee, a person must participate or cooperate in an

agency administered program and reside in the LAA where the election is being held. A complete list

of eligibility requirements, more information and nomination forms are available at 

fsa.usda.gov/elections.    

To be considered, a producer must sign an FSA-669A nomination form. All nomination forms for the

2020 election must be postmarked or received in the local FSA county office by Aug. 3, 2020. Ballots

will be mailed to eligible voters beginning Nov. 2, 2020.
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